
  

KBARA GAZETTE   
Winter, 2010    The Quarterly Journal of the Kamiak Butte Amateur Repeater Association  

KBARA, PO Box 30801, Spokane WA  99223 - 3013  

The òOE Challengeó 

By John, W7OE  

A couple of years ago, in response to the elimination of the code requirement for Amateur li-

censes, I decided to conduct an experiment.   Will Amateurs learn Morse Code if not required for 

a license?  I came up with the idea of "The OE Challenge!"   The candidate must have a no -code 

General or no-code Extra to participate (the Advanced was discontinued before the code was 

dropped).   The candidate had a whole year to  pass a 5 

W.P.M. code test to win the challenge.   The candidate 

was required to pay the KBARA Repeater Fund $50.00 

if unsuccessful but I would pay the $50.00 if they 

passed.  I was a little nervous about having a lot of can-

didates & having to pay a lot of money, so the first year 

(2008) we had one candidate.   Since he did not pass, I 

got bold & took on six candidates in 2009.  

As luck would have it, I won an ICOM718 H.F. radio at 

the Spokane Hamfest with the purchase of just one 

ticket (#0001).   Since I was a major part of both or-

ganizations, I decided that it would be prudent to donate 

this radio to a good cause: "The OE Challenge!".   I offered this as an award to the first person 

to pass the 5 W.P.M. Code Test.   I was pleased to discover that Jay, N7ZUF, passed the code in 

mid December (administered by K7MM).   I gladly gave him the radio at our Christmas lunch & 

reluctantly gave Betsy, N7WRQ (the KBARA Treasurer) a check for $50.00.   As of this time it 

appears that Jay was the only one to pass the test in 2009 so I am off the hook for up 

to  another $250.00 to the KBARA Repeater Fund.  

Thanks to Dan, K7MM, & Del, K7BM, we have some donations for 

2010.  We have an Azden 6 -Meter FM radio, a Vibroplex Bug, a Vibro-

plex paddle, a Drake Watt/SWR Meter (good to 2KW), antenna switch-

es, connectors, & many more "goodies".   No $50.00 wager will be re-

quired for 2010, so any no -code General or no -code Extra may enter 

without financial risk (of course I am also not at risk financially .... 

..).  Please contact me if interested in participating in 2010.  

What have I concluded so far?   I found a good way to raise $350.00 for KBARA.   People are will-

ing to learn code if the incentive is high enough or if there is a penalty for not learning.   I think 

the ARRL should give away radios to keep C.W. alive in the future.  
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